
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 21th, 2017 
 
Dear Principals, 
 

Community Board 4, your school’s local community board, recently formed the Arts, 
Culture, Education and Street Life Committee in order to better advocate for funding for 
some of your school’s capital needs. As we start the process of making budget requests for 
Fiscal Year 2018, we want to make sure we are including the needs of our local schools. 

 
As you may know, a great resource for project funding are grants from your council 
member or the Borough President. This is referred to as Reso A funding, or Resolution 
A Capital Funds.  Some of the projects that can be funded by Reso A: 

 
• Auditorium and gymnasium improvements 
• Upgrade of libraries 
• Building science labs 
• Refurbishing playgrounds 
• Installing security cameras 
• Providing mobile science carts 
• Supplying technology and equipment, like white boards 

 
It is important that requests go towards educational needs. What is not capital eligible: 

 
• Window air conditioning units 
• Loose classroom and library furniture 
• Photocopiers 
• Toner cartridges and other supplies 
• Software 
• Tablets 
• Staffing 
• Subscriptions 
• After school programs 
• Library books 

 
Attached is the Reso A brochure which provides more detail on the program Reso A. 
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It is also important for you to contact and inform the Council Member, the Borough President 
as well as the community board of your school’s capital and expense needs. The community 
board is required to submit annually a statement of district needs, which is used for 
consideration in the following year’s budget plan. In this statement of district needs the 
community board can advocate on your behalf.   
 
Please take the time to identify your capital and expense needs and communicate them to the 
community board so we can include your requests among our list of community budget needs. 
We have included a one page questioner to complete. 
 
We will be following up with you after the summer recess.  Please consider participating in the 
community board activities and engaging with us on a regular basis.  We are here to help. 

 
www.nyc.gov/mcb4 

 
Thank you and we look forward to talking to you soon. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
         [signed 8/21/17] 
Delores Rubin   Allen Oster    Inge Ivchenko  
Chair    Co-Chair    Co-Chair 
Community Board 4   ACES Committee   ACES Comittee 
 
Enclosure 
cc:  Marisol Bradbury, District 2 Manhattan High schools Superintendent, DOE 

Bonnie Laboy, District 2 Manhattan Middle School Superintendent, DOE 
 Robin Broshi, President, Community Education Council District 2 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Manhattan Community Board 4 
Community Based Organizations Consultation 

 
Name of organization: ___________________________________________ 
Address: ________________________________________ 
Name\Contact: ___________________________________ 
Date: _______________ 
 
Primary concerns and needs: 

 
1.) 
 
2.) 
 
3.) 

 
Budget for those needs 

Capital Expenses 
  

  

  

  

Please return to CB4 at jbodine@cb.nyc.gov  
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